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Contact Us - HR Department
Coming Soon! 2013 Rewards & Recognition Program Launch  New
 
The Human Resources Department is excited to soon launch a new and expanded 2013 Rewards & Recognition Program.  At UMass Medical School, celebration is an essential part of how we create community and honor the hard work and dedication behind all of our success. 

 

We know that a critical component of our success at UMass Medical School is possible because of our employees and their focused involvement in our purpose and mission. We owe our thanks to key contributors of successful outcomes. As evidence of our thanks, we will launch a new and expanded Rewards & Recognition Program. Our expanded program includes the following Rewards & Recognition categories:

 

- Chancellors Awards

- Employee Service Awards

- Special Awards 

- Spot Awards

 

Coming soon is the launch of the "Rewards & Recognition" website, where you will find more details about the program and the nomination process. More details will be available as we rollout this program.

 


	
	Human Resources Service Center is Here to Serve
  
Who do you call when  . . . 
- You were recently married and need to change your name, add your spouse to 
  your health insurance and change your beneficiary on your retirement account?
- Your spouse just changed jobs and no longer has health insurance?
                           -  You recently adopted or gave birth and need to add your child to your health 
                               insurance?
                           -  You want to adjust your voluntary retirement contributions?
                           -  You don't understand the difference between a 403B and 457 retirement plan?
                           -  You are considering retirement?
                           -  You are working with your bank on a mortgage for your home and the bank
                              needs to verify your employment and wages?
 
For these and other questions, your colleagues in the HR Service Center are available to assist you.  The HR Service Center which is located at the South Street campus can be reached by calling 
(508) 856-2282 for the menu options.  Then, you can either select "Option 1" for all benefit related questions or "Option 2" for employment verifications.  Employees can also reach the HR Service Center via email at Benefits.UMMS@UMASSMED.EDU or HR-DataGroup@UMASSMED.EDU (for employment verifications). 

 

 

2013 Policy Change to the Vacation Accrual Cap
     

This is a reminder that effective June 30, 2013, the vacation accrual cap for all faculty and non-unit employees will change to a maximum of 240 hours (currently 280 hours). 

 

To prepare for the upcoming policy change, we suggest the following:

 

For Employees
· Check your latest pay stub for your current accrued vacation hours. 

· If your vacation accrual totals are expected to exceed 240 hours by 6/30/13, discuss your need to schedule vacation time with your manager. Be sure to allow adequate time to take your vacation. Remember that your manager must approve your planned vacation time in advance.

· You must take all vacation over 240 hours before 6/30/13. Any hours over this cap will automatically be reset to 240 hours on 6/30/13.

· Periodically check your vacation accrual, as you continue to earn time throughout the year. 

 

For Managers
· Check each employee's accrued vacation hours by linking to HR Summit Login (the UMass Enterprise Reporting System for managers).

· Work with your employees to put a plan in place to reduce their accrued vacation time to no more than 240 hours by 6/30/13. Remember to take into account that employees will continue to accrue vacation time throughout the year. Any vacation hours over the cap will automatically be reset to 240 hours on 6/30/13.

· Consider your department's business needs and commitments when planning for and approving employee vacation time. 

Please direct any questions pertaining to accrued vacation hours to your HR Partner, or by calling the HR Service Center at (508) 856-2282.

 

Employee Welcome and On Boarding Session Launch   New 
 
The Human Resources Learning and Development team is excited to launch a new Employee Welcome and On Boarding Session. The UMass Medical School aims to provide both a supportive and welcoming environment to its new staff.  We believe on boarding a new employee is more than just the traditional first-day orientation experience. It is an ongoing process that helps a new employee understand the culture and expectations of their new job and gives each new employee the tools they need to be as effective in their new job as possible.
 
Our goal with the New Employee Welcome and On Boarding session is to provide each new employee with the information they need to become engaged in their work and understand how they contribute to the overall mission and vision of the UMass Medical School.  This new session will provide tools and resources to welcome new employees into the UMass Medical School community and help them become successful, productive members of the team. More details will be available as we rollout this program.  Click here for session schedule and registration page New Employee Welcome and On Boarding Schedule
 

Upcoming Events
 

Event: Dr. Martin Luther King Celebration
Summary: Annually, UMMS celebrates the legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King and will do so this year with guest speaker, Michael J. Barber.  Michael J. Barber is a GE Officer and the VP of GE's healthymagination business strategy on global health.  An important aspect of this celebration is the awarding of the Chancellor's Awards for Diversity and Civility and the MLK Semester of Service Student Award.

Date & Time: January 28, 2013; 11:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. (lunch will be served)

Location: 1st Floor Atrium, Sherman Building at University Campus

 

Event: Black History Month Celebration
Summary: Annually, UMMS celebrates Black History Month and will do so for the coming month of February with guest speaker, Dr. Simpson Davis, MD., one of three doctors featured in the book, The Pact.  Dr. Sampson Davis was raised as the fifth of six children in Newark, one of New Jersey's poorest cities.  As a child, Dr. Davis grew-up in cramped living quarters, surrounded by fragmented families, crime, and drugs.  Still, he was a good student, able to strike the fragile balance between being smart yet socially acceptable on the streets. It was this combination of skills, Dr. Davis says, that were most critical to his survival.  In February 2013, Dr. Davis will release his newest book, "Living & Dying in Brick City--An E.R. Doctor Returns Home". In addition to discussing Dr. Davis' riveting experiences as an ER physician, the book will also offer preventative guidance as a means of supporting healthier communities.
Date & Time: February 8, 2013; 12:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m. (lunch will be served)

Location: Faculty Conference Room  

 

New Workshops and Classes Offered in January from Learning & Development 
  

The Colleges of Worcester Consortium (COWC) is offering the following workshop for the month of January.  The workshop is free.  If you are interested, register now!
  
COWC Workshop
 
1) Workshop: Exceeding Expectations  
Summary: Do you sometimes feel like you are providing a great service but people are not always happy with your work?  Have you ever become upset because you expected something to happen and it didn't?  Attend this interactive discussion to explore how your expectations and the expectations of those you serve are impacted both in a positive and negative way depending simply on information and not necessarily on service.  You will also have an opportunity to learn how to manage your personal expectations, which could eliminate some unnecessary stress in your life! 
Presenter:  John Cannon, Associate Director of Physical Plant, College of the Holy Cross
Date: Wednesday, January 16th 
Time: 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. - Registration begins at 9:30 a.m. 
Location: College of the Holy Cross, Hogan Campus Center, Room 304-05 Room
Registration: Registration link (seats limited)
 
 
Learning & Development Classes Sponsored by Human Resources
 
2) PeopleSoft - Please click on the links to access and register for the PeopleSoft courses being offered in January:
-  Summit Finance Dashboard for Administrative Departments: Jan 18th 10-11:00 a.m.
   Summit Finance Dashboards
-  Creating Proposals & Managing Grants: Feb 12th 9-12:00 p.m. Creating Proposals & Managing Grants
 - EPro Complete Class: Feb 15th 9-12 p.m. Register for EPro Course 

 
3) English as a Second Language Class Schedule for Spring 2013
Class: Spring session of the English as a Second Language (ESL) classes. Two ESL courses; "ESL Text Talk" and "English Conversation for Professionals"
Date: Begins week of Feb 19, 2013 to May 9, 2013 every Tuesday & Thursday.
Time and Location: Classes begin at 6 p.m. and end at 8 p.m.  Classes held at the Main Campus and class size is limited to 15 students.
Donations: Suggested donation is only $35 for each class (each class has 12 sessions).  Checks payable to Literacy Volunteers of Greater Worcester (participants can hand over the checks to the teacher directly). 
Registration & Other Details: 
Please click on the website for details and registration 

Click here to register for ESL Text Talk
Click here to register for English Conversation for Professionals
 
4) Leadership Excellence Certificate Program 
Summary: UMass Donahue Institute designed this highly interactive leadership development program for front-line and mid-level managers that helps build competencies to become a strong leader in any type of organization. 
Date: February 25th, 2013 - May 1st, 2013 is a nine-week, six-module certificate and fully online with one-on-one instructor attention. 
Fees: For UMass employees, it is 50% off tuition so you will pay $875.00 out of $1750. 
Registration/Contact: Spring 2013 session (February 25th, 2013 through May 1st, 2013) is now open.  For more information about the program, contact Kathryn Swaim, the Program Manager at 413-545-3459 or visit the website.
   
New Year's Checklist for Quitting Smoking 
  

UMass Medical School supports The Central MA Tobacco Free Community Partnership mission of helping communities' efforts to reduce smoking and secondhand smoke.  
 
For the 2013 New Year, consider giving yourself and your family the gift of health.  If you are a smoker, quitting smoking improves your health, no matter how long you've smoked or how old you are. Here's a checklist to help you get started:
 
Make a New Year's resolution to quit
- Pick a quit date in January, after the hubbub is over.  A date two to four weeks away from today will work well. This will give you time to prepare your quit plan.  Mark your quit date on your new 2013 calendar and put it in a visible place.  
 
Make a plan with a checklist
- Making a plan ahead of time will help you quit for good. Write a list of your triggers- the certain times, places, people or feelings that make you want to smoke.  Then list what you will do to beat them. List how you will prepare for your quit date: for example, by cutting down on cigarettes, removing cigarettes from your home and car and by asking people close to you for their support during your quit attempt.
 
Find support among your friends, family and co-worker
- New Year gatherings of family and friends are a great place to line up support for quitting smoking.  Let people know how they can support you when you quit. Talk to ex-smokers and find out what worked for them.
 
Steer clear of nay-sayers
- Stay away from people who discourage you or try to tempt you.  Surround yourself with positive people.
 
Try something new
- Quit-smoking medicines like the nicotine patch or prescriptions can double your chances of quitting. If you've tried a medicine before, don't give up-try again. There are several options. Give your doctor a call to see which medicines might work for you.
 
Quitting smoking can be hard, but the rewards of quitting are immediate. Twenty minutes after your last cigarette, your blood pressure goes almost completely back to normal and within 24 hours your chance of a heart attack decreases.  Five years after quitting, your risk of heart disease will be that of a non-smoker.
 
A New Year's resolution is a great gift to yourself and it's the gift that keeps on giving.
 
To learn more about quitting and for free counseling support, call the Massachusetts Smokers' Helpline at 1-800-QUIT-NOW (1-800-784-8669).  For information about quitting and to order your free quit-smoking booklet, visit www.MakeSmokingHistory.org.
###
About The Central MA Tobacco Free Community Partnership
The Central Massachusetts Tobacco-Free Community Partnership, a program of the Department of Psychiatry, University of Massachusetts Medical School / UMass Memorial Health Care, supports communities' efforts to lower smoking prevalence and exposure to secondhand smoke.  The Partnership enhances state and local tobacco control efforts by exposing tobacco industry tactics, mobilizing the community to support and adopt evidence-based policies, and changing social norms that prevent youth from starting to smoke and help current smokers to quit.  These comprehensive efforts reduce death and disability from tobacco use.  Funded by the Massachusetts Tobacco Cessation and Prevention Program, the Community Partnership serves as a resource for local coalitions, health and human service agencies, municipalities, and workplaces on tobacco intervention efforts.
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Building a High Performing, Engaged and Inclusive Work Environment
 

UMass Medical School

Department of Human Resources,

Diversity and Inclusion

HR Phone: 508-856-5260

HR Website: umassmed.edu/hr
HR Communications Email: hr.communications@umassmed.edu
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